Clifton Clyde USD 224

Board of Education Meeting

March 19, 2020, 7:30 p.m.
Clifton-Clyde Middle School
Members Present
Bill Genereux, AJ Goeckel, Deb Ohlde, Karla Ostermann, Shawn Taddiken and Kirstin Wernecke.  Grant Knoettgen present through google hangout.
Others Present

Michael Ostermann, Ryan Baxter, Superintendent Art Baker, Principal Eric Sacco, and Clerk Denise Cyr, 
Call to Order 
President Ohlde called the meeting to order at 7:33 p.m.  With the COVID-19 restrictions the board meeting was connected to Facebook Live for patrons to view.
Approve the Consent Agenda

Motion by Taddiken, seconded by Wernecke, to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Motion carried 7-0.  The consent agenda includes the following:  adopt the agenda, approval of gifts and grants, approval of bills, and correspondence review.  
Administrator’s Reports

OVT Visit –The Outside Visitation Team visit is scheduled for April 3rd.  They are currently working on conducting the visit through a zoom meeting.
State Assessments – State assessments must be conducted within the school building, therefore they have been cancelled for this spring with no talk of a make-up date.  
Staff Evaluations – By statute, 1st and 2nd year certified staff are required to be evaluated by the 60th day of the fall and spring semesters.  The spring 2020 evaluations on these staff members will still need to be conducted once our continuous learning plan is determined.  
Meal Services – In the beginning of COVID-19, it was determined that food service meals could be provided under the national school lunch program if a school had a 50% free/reduced population, which USD 224 does not.  Then guidelines came out after the Governor closed schools that allowed districts to begin serving under their Summer Food Service Program.  Sixty-seven meals (which include a lunch and the next day’s breakfast) were served today between the serving sites at the Clifton-Clyde Grade School and Clyde Apartments. Snack packs are also being handed out during the serving times through the donations from the Catholic Church and the CCHS Student Council.
New/Miscellaneous-Governor’s Decision to Close Schools
DLT Meeting Review-The district leadership team met today and will meet again on Friday morning to review the district mission statement and goals; discuss what barriers the district has in implementing our continuous learning plan; and worked on the outline for when staff return to the buildings next week.  A tech survey was sent out to the families in the district to help determine how to best serve the students in our continuous learning plan.  The GM at Twin Valley Telephone has been in contact with Mr. Baker and is working on how they can help provide internet or Wi-FI coverage for students in our area.    
Graduation Requirements- USD 224’s board policy requires five more credits up and beyond what the state requires for high school graduation.  Mr. Baker recommended that the board waiver our district requirements for the Class of 2020.  Mrs. Knox and Mr. Baker would then work with each member of the Class of 2020 and their parents to determine their plan for graduation requirements as it will look different for each student.  Motion was made by Genereux, seconded by Goeckel, to approve the following resolution:
RESOLUTION FOR SUSPENDING BOARD POLICY IHF GRADUATION REQUIREMENTS

RESOLUTION

Be it resolved that all credit requirements above and beyond those minimum required credits set by the Kansas State Department of Education, which are contained in Board of Education Policy IHF, adopted in 2017, be suspended for the graduating class of 2020. Students must meet all standards set out in K.A.R. 91-31-35, unless otherwise modified by the Kansas State Board of Education or the Kansas State Department of Education, to qualify for graduation in May 2020. 

Motion carried 7-0.
Review 1,116 Attendance Hour Waiver Requirements- KSDE will have a waiver application that is due on April 8th allowing the district to ask for the remainder of the contact student hours to be waiver for FY20.  Assurances have to be signed off on as part of the waiver that state that the district will have a continuous learning plan approved and that the district will pay all current hourly employees during the remainder of the 2019-20 school year.  

Continuous Learning – A KSDE task force developed a 76-page document on recommendations for a continuous learning plan which can be viewed on the KSDE website.  Mr. Sacco was part of the administrative task force that overseen these recommendations.  The DLT began looking at the recommendations and the staff will return to the building next week to begin working through the recommendations and help create the district’s plan for continuous learning.  LCNCK has already stated that their staff will support what USD 224 decides upon in the plan.  The recommendations maximum amount of time students spend on school activities is not even close to what they have been used to.  The plan is to have student learning begin the week of March 30th.  

Staff Pay – As part of the waiver requirements, classified staff will be paid for the hours they would have normally worked during the remainder of the 2019-20 school year. Staff when returned to work may be placed in different capacities to best serve the needs of the district.  All contracts including supplemental contracts that have been already approved by the board will be paid out.    
 Other Comments – KSHSAA has suspended all spring activities and contests.  Graduation and prom sponsored by USD 224 cannot occur on their scheduled dates.  After Prom will not take place on our school premises on its scheduled date.  If the COVID-19 restrictions are lifted, the district will consider the possibility of a graduation ceremony.  Future updates by Mr. Baker will be provided every evening beginning on March 23rd and will be posted on social media and the district’s app.
Executive Session – Personnel





Motion was made by Genereux, seconded by Taddiken, to enter into executive session to discuss job performance, staff resignations, hiring of staff, and supplemental contracts pursuant to non-elected personnel exception under KOMA and the open meeting will resume in the board room at 8:36 p.m. and invite in Mr. Baker and Mr. Sacco.  Motion carried 7-0.  
Accept Resignation


Motion made by Taddiken, seconded by Wernecke, to accept the resignation of Jessica Wietharn, 4th & 5th Grade Teacher, at the end of the 2019-20 school year.  Motion carried 7-0.

Approve New Hires
Motion was made by Wernecke, seconded by Taddiken, to approve the hire of Karla Danielson as a district custodian.  Motion carried 7-0.

Board Member Comments and Requests for the Next Meeting
Deb Ohlde thanked everyone for their hard work.
Adjourn

Motion was made by Ostermann, seconded by Genereux to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried 6-0 as connection was lost with Knoettgen.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
***This is an unofficial record of the March 19, 2020, meeting of the Board of Education pending board approval at the regular April meeting.
